# KIRGEMMARI TIMES

VOLUME VI, No. 15 July 17th, 1980

COLLEGE BOARD MEETING - Wednesday, July 16, 1980

The College Board met on Wednesday. A number of matters were discussed and acted upon, some of which are covered in this report.

College Principal A. S. Manera announced that all the options on the China Creek property have been exercised and the 7.8 acres in question are now owned by Vancouver Community College. Mr. Manera also announced that the previous owner of one of the parcels of land, Mr. and Mrs. Robert McGregor, have pledged \$20,000 to be used for the construction of a child-care facility at the new campus.

The College Board approved preliminary plans respecting the modification of buildings at the Langara Campus.

Respecting "A Draft Policy on the Provision of Adult Basic Education Programs", the College Board passed two motions for submission to the Minister of Education:

"That the colleges be consulted regarding the method of coordination of Adult basic education (and other continuing education) programs" and

"That the setting of tuition fees remain a responsibility of college boards; should such fees, however, be eliminated by legislation or regulation, the resultant loss of income to be made up through an equivalent increase in provincial grants to the institution."

The College Principal's report, the minutes of the previous Board meeting, and materials related to the agenda items have been placed in the library for the perusal of those interested.

The next meeting of the College Board is scheduled for August 20, 1980.

H.P.



King Edward Campus

#### WELCOME, GILLIAN!

A warm welcome to Gillian Akin, our new Secretary to R.F. Cumningham, Dean of Instruction. Gillian's hours are from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.

We hope you enjoy your new position, Gillian and welcome you to K.E.C.

D.M.

#### STUDENT HEALTH SERVICES:

While I am on holidays, Student Health Services will be closed except on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons when Dr. Rothon will be on duty, and all day Wednesdays when Pat Gardner, our psychologist will be in the office

My holidays will be from July 22 - July 31.

Jennifer Nagel, nurse.

# MOTHER CAME FROM SHANGHAI

An excellent article on Nina Read, written by her son Nicholas, appeared in the July, 1980 addition of Vancouver Magazine. Copies of this article are available for those who wish to read it.

For the information of the newcomers, Nina Read is a long time English Language Instructor, currently working at Strathcona Centre.

R.F.C.

#### POSITION OPENINGS

Western A.R.U.C.C., Simon Fraser University has two immediate openings in the Registrar's Office. Reply to H. M. Evans, Registrar, Simon Fraser University, Burnaby, B.C.

## POSITION OPENINGS cont'd

# V.C.C. Langara Campus requires:

- a Library Assistant II, Closing date for applicants is July 17th, 1980
- a Library Assistant II, Acquisitions Closing date for applicants is July 18, 1980
- Audio Visual Technician I Closing date July 21, 1980
- Library Assistant I Closing date for applicants if July 31, 1980

# V.C.C. King Edward Campus requires:

- Clerk Typist I II, Administration Dept. Closing date for applicants is July 23, 1980
- Clerk Typist I II, Counselling Department Closing date for applicants is July 18, 1980
- Audio Visual Technician III, Temporary likely to become permanent Closing date for applicants is July 25, 1980



### B.T.S.D. FAIR EXCHANGE

Barbara Little will be replacing Mr. Peter Littleboy next week July 21st to July 25th.

#### THANKS FOR THE MEMORIES:

To all you wonderful people who've made my job here at KEC so enjoyable - the instructors who never let life get dull, the staff who helped so much - thanks. I leave with many fond memories and lots of new friends. But I won't say a final goodbye. This place is so hard to leave that I'm sure I'll be back for many visits.

Anne Wheeler, AVS

